Abbey Medical Centre Patient Participation Group Minutes 
July 25, 2013
Present: David Cameron, Derek Daykin, Irene Goode, Eileen Grant, Gerry Coppell, Sue Cope, Sue McNab. Mew member Linda Hart was introduced.

Apologies for absence: Alex Smith, Janet Clarke and Ghulam Din.

Minutes of the last meeting: Agreed

Matters arising: Although this was a meeting with no surgery staff present, practice manager Shirley Lynch did drop in to tell us a new doctor, Dr David Cavanagh, has been appointed and will start work three days a week from October 1, 2013. 

David Cameron raised the question of A&E attendance which has been much in the news. Gerry thought the problem was that people are used to getting what they want when they want it and are not prepared to wait for an appointment with their GP. David thought people might be confused about the different services available since the incoming of 111 and the outgoing of NHS Direct. He cited an example concerning his grandson when he had been passed from one service to another for six hours before finally ending up at A&E. 

It was agreed that Sue McNab will get information about which demographic groups at our surgery misuse A&E to see if we can target information at those groups. She will also try to get facts about A&E misuse on the notice board via Andrew Beardsley.

Report from Patient Reference Group: Sue Cope brought information on a visit by Tracy Madge from NHS England Derbyshire and Nottinghamshire Area Team, which has the funding to purchase NHS primary care core services, such as GPS, pharmacies, dentistry, optometry and public health, across our areas. It is there to support clinical commissioning groups in their purchase of core services such as hospitals and clinics.

In answer to Sue McNab, David said the CCG had renewed its contract with the Nottingham treatment centre and Eileen was happy because she said the quality of treatment and the surroundings was so much better than in some areas of the main Queens Medical Centre. The management contract for the centre is with Circle. Both Sue McNab and Gerry thought the problem in some wards seemed to be a lack of a lynch-pin person to organise the staff. 

Sue Cope said the Quality Care Commissioning Group wants volunteers to train to join hygiene spot-check teams in hospitals. She is to ask if members of patient participation groups could volunteer. 

Frequency and make-up of meetings: Surgery staff had suggested that every fourth PPG meeting should be without staff in case members had any sensitive issues to raise concerning staff. Shirley again called in to explain that this was done with the committee in mind and not for the benefit of staff. Gerry and Eileen both thought members would feel happy to raise any issues with staff present. It was agreed to revert to having some staff present at all meetings. The frequency of meetings was also discussed and will remain at every two months.

Any other business: None

Next meeting: Wednesday, September 18, 2013 at 6.30pm.

